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Agenda
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
August 8, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of July 11, 2012 (attached) – needs vote - 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Review of DRAFT Fiscal 2012-2013 budget (to follow)  – Dan L
i. Audit process - Carole
· Status - TE Application Kennebunk-Wells design funds–  Marianne G, Mike C
· Trail Management  


i. Response to Unitil’s position on future CoLocation Agreements – Tad R

ii. Status on Emergency Trail Markers Installations 
iii. Status on signs – missing locations & on-road connecting routes - All
iv. Trail Conditions 

· Soft spot on KAB; Gap by Turnpike Bridge; recent comments; need for updated maps in kiosks; Rules of the Trail posters; Stop signs
· Kiosks – need updating

· Dual pins – should be in and ready to install

v. Events – Carole B  (Updates provided in Monthly Summary-to follow)
· Rev 3 Triathlon 8/26/12 OOB-

· ETMD Fundraiser? 5k on the ET?
· Updates: Carole B
i. Financial Report (to follow) 
ii. 2012 Dues – reminders sent week of June 11th 
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - 20 min   Carole B
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Ramp design/construction  update – Anticipate start of August 13th
· Scarborough –  019386.00  

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – September 12, 2012
6.  Adjourn

Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
July 11, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.

Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


-
North Berwick


-

Wells



Jon Carter (left at 9:45)
Kennebunk


- 

Arundel



Tad Redway, President (arrived 9:00)

Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P. 
Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary

Old Orchard Beach

-
Scarborough


-
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Bob Lanigra, John Andrews, Joe Yuhas

ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush absent due to illness
(Attendees are identified by initials)

Meeting called to order at 8:47 by VP Letellier.

1. Minutes of June 13, 2012 – motion by JA to accept as drafted, 2nd by BL, voted 7-0.
2. ETMD Priorities   
· Review of DRAFT Fiscal 2012-2013 budget – Dan L: will complete the draft FY13 budget and circulate to all. Anticipates minor changes.
i. Audit process – Carole being absent, will wait on this until next meeting.
· Status - TE Application Kennebunk-Wells design funds – Jon: met with Mike Claus and Dan Stewart last week, and got what he felt was lukewarm support for the joint TE application. For Wells, the preliminary design only, Dan was talking $20-25,000 per mile, and he suggested that Kennebunk go right to final design and construction. Considered whether the town engineer for either town could get involved with design. Met with Barry Tibbetts on Monday, and decided to submit separately. Were coached by Dan to emphasize community trail, access to neighborhoods and town centers, also to employers such as Pratt and Whitney and Hussey Seating. Wells has 7.35 miles that will become trail, so about $180,000 for prelim engineering.

· Trail Management  


i. Response to Unitil’s position on future Co-Location Agreements – Tad R: ETMD pulled back on the mid-level management meeting, given issues put on the table by R. Barham’s letter. Let’s strategize before moving forward: contacts with the Legislature’s Utilities Committee. Roberta Beevers, South Berwick is on the Energy Committee. JA: plans a letter to Unitil this week, written with JB’s assistance. Ron Collins, Wells and Wayne Perry, Arundel are legislators who can help. We should draft talking points for all potential allies, and draft a history of co-location agreements with Unitil. Unitil is both FERC and PUC regulated. Need to get Barry Tibbetts, and South Berwick on board. 

ii. Status on Emergency Trail Markers – Dan L , Bob L, Tad: will use green channel posts. Will be necessary to DigSafe prior to installation. The GPS coordinates done by Aimee and Tracy will be forwarded by DL. The posts should be at least 4 feet off the non-pipeline edge of the trail. BL, JB and JA will oversee installation in Scarborough, OOB and Saco so as to ensure consistency of location.
iii. Status on signs – missing locations & on-road connecting routes – All: a number of signs pulled from Scarborough and OOB have been stockpiled in Saco public works. BH will pass on remainder once Saco interim on-road section signs have been completed, next week. A few new signs were passed on for installation. Biddeford has pulled signs off on-road route and installed on interim route from West Cole Road to Saco River.
iv. Trail Conditions 

· Soft spots on KAB: BH: a few sandy spots on trail in Arundel and Kennebunk, should be inspected and repaired. Gap at Turnpike Bridge has been at least temporarily addressed by Kennebunk. Need for updated maps in kiosks: rules for equestrian use, and a ‘permits required’ notice, as well as parking spots in Saco and OOB (cb comment – also KAB parking) were passed out for posting by BL. DL: Ray Parent may move the Biddeford kiosk closer to the SMMC parking lot side trail.

v. Events –  BL: Rev 3 Triathlon 8/26/12 OOB-Scarborough. Plans to attend next meeting. Fee will be paid. They’d like to remove bollards, and use motorized ‘gators’ – all agreed this should not be allowed. They will place porta-potties at points on trail, and would like to have a rest stop at Pine Point parking lot. A permit will be needed for Biddeford breast cancer walk. BL will pursue Tim Dietz at Biddeford Savings Bank re: maps. JB will work with Tracy’s maps/PDFs for potential kiosk maps.
· ETMD Fundraiser? 5k on the ET? TR: would like ETMD to hold an event. Others cautioned as to amount of effort needed. Does ETMD have volunteers, or can it find any? TR: yes, working with a local at Wink’s, and with Arundel EDC to do so. A handicapped bike race? BH: could a template be drafted for events such as road race, or bike ride, so it could be provided to groups, or used by ETMD? BL will draft one for road races. Will ask CB to draft one for bike rides.
· Updates: Carole B

i. Financial Report: skipped this until next meeting.
ii. 2012 Dues – reminders sent week of June 11th

3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Ramp design/construction  update – BH: design is in Augusta being reviewed by MDOT. Ramp and several minor items will be addressed as modification to contract. Hopeful that design will be complete by early August, and work done by Labor Day.
· Scarborough –  019386.00  

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update – BH: have walked the proposed route with Scarborough officials and HNTB’s Tim Cote. Differs from original proposed route, which got MDOT’s attention. Confident in Tim’s and Scarborough’s capabilities.
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   JB: the Cascade Road crossing is not good. Bicycles tend to coast onto road. Town has apparently painted a crosswalk, which MDOT did not encourage. More signs on both road and trail notifying all of dangerous crossing should be considered. TR: signage on Limerick Road in Arundel is being evaluated, also a busy road.

5. Next Meeting – August 8, 2012

6.  Adjourn – 10:30 a.m. 
